
From Irvine to East Asia:  Wilson Chan
I (Nich) met Wilson as a freshman and immediately was drawn to his creativity and wit.  

Over the next four years, I had the opportunity to care for him as a student, serve alongside him on 
mission projects in Hawaii and Japan, and eventually we became good friends.  Wilson is now in his 
second year interning with Epic in the closed country of East Asia, and I get the privilege of 
coaching him once a month via Skype while he is there.  This is just one of the many blessings of 
doing what we do, is see men and women grow and mature in their love for God and people.

Baby Beebee is a She!
So come March...we will have a little girl in our family!  For some reason we were so sure that she 

was a he, so we were a bit shocked to hear we’re having a girl!  We’re excited though and can’t wait to meet her.  She’s kicking often and she 
seems to especially kick more when others are talking - like she wants to be a part of the conversation!  We’re feeling a bit more prepared as we 
rearrange our apartment to make room, but would love your continued prayers as we hear that you’ll never feel “ready” for children.

Please join us in praying for...
• Our daughter... pray for her development in the womb - look at that cute little leg and foot arch!  Pray also 

for the birth to go smoothly and for Tricia’s nerves with that too!

• Wilson... pray for perseverance and faith as he’s in his second year in East Asia.  
He’s also trying to figure out what to do after his internship, so pray for God to give 
Him wisdom about His future.

•  Junior and Senior students... our region is hosting a conference 
called Crossroads where our older students can have space to think and 
pray about their future.  We have 9 students attending and we’re hoping 
they all get a vision of how to live for God for a lifetime.

We are so thankful for your partnership in changing students’ lives and 
ultimately the world through Jesus.  God continues to use you mightily in our 
lives, as well as the lives of college students in Southern California, East Asia and 
around the world.$

Blessings, 

Fall Retreat with Destino & Epic
Although a fire delayed our start-time by six 

hours... we were pleased to see the 150+ students 
trickle in to hear from God over the course of the 
weekend.

The theme was “Meant to Live: Made for More”. 
We had two couples - one being Darrin and Vivian 
Mabuni who we both led a summer project to Japan 
with, and a couple named Robert and Erica Romero. 
Robert is a professor of Chicano and Asian-American 

studies at UCLA 
but he works closely with Cru to develop culturally-
relative Bible study material and Erica used to be 
on staff serving the inner city community.

Some of the most heartfelt moments were 
hearing Vivian share about how she survived breast 
cancer.  It was amazing to hear God speak through 
all four of them.  The talks challenged us and 
reminded us to think of how we can impact others 
while giving God glory through our daily lives.
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